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ROOTES OF THE PACIFIC NORTHWEST

From the President

I want to start off by saying thank you to Kevin Jewell for his great work as President for the last two years and all the officers/chairpersons who graciously put in their time as volunteers to keep PTC functioning. Through Bud and the other officers Kevin continued to keep us all updated on events and consistently encouraged us to get out and drive our cars! I will try to continue to promote getting our cars out and will keep asking for club participation among the membership. As we all know, in order to survive as a club we need to get support and involvement by the members. Part of this is to constantly be, “marketing” the club so we can attract new members and hopefully get previous members who have dropped out to rejoin. One of the main forms of marketing is through the newsletter. The newsletter editors’ job is to just assemble and layout all the information they are supplied by all of us...not provide all the content! So please give them any and all pictures, tech tips, new product info,


car events and member’s car profiles, etc. That way we can provide a newsletter that offers interesting content. In addition we are actively trying to get more people to receive their newsletter via email. This helps reduce the cost significantly and you will receive it sooner. We don’t give out email addresses so please; please give your email address to Bud. We only use these for sending the newsletter and to communicate with the membership to give reminders of upcoming events. I know I have appreciated getting these notices one and two weeks ahead of each event.

Ok...enough of my soapbox dribbles. On November 12th we hosted an E Board /membership meeting. We came up with a tentative calendar of events for the upcoming year. This is an abbreviated suggestive schedule of events. This by no means is set in stone so please continue to provide ideas as there are many different events and venues that would be

of interest for meetings.

In early October, Larry & Linda Atkisson, Anita and I traveled to Spokane, WA at the request of PTC member Jerry Logan to authenticate his Tiger. Jerry made the request while attending Sunbeam Northwest, and said he would provide food and lodging if we would venture over the Cascade Bumps. We mentioned to Jerry that it would be beneficial if he could round up a couple more Tigers that we could authenticate at the same time. Jerry wasted little time and managed to add six other cars to the agenda for inspection! Please see Jerry’s article about the event elsewhere in this issue. I want to thank Jerry and his wife Nancy for being such gracious hosts. They both cooked up a storm on Friday evening and Saturday morning along with providing us all wonderful sleeping arrangements. All the people we met were such fun and all the cars were authenticated. This was a great example of how a single idea can mushroom into a mutually rewarding event for club members, the club and the TAC program. We thoroughly enjoyed the people and the trip and would not hesitate to do this again in Spokane or other cities relatively close by.

Keep the Wheels Moving! Dunn for now.
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Secretary’s Report

Meeting held at the home of Kevin and Judy Jewell

AGM called to order by Kevin - 8 October 2011, 25 members in attendance.

Kevin opened the meeting and thanked everyone for their support over the past 2 years, and for the good turn-outs at the various club meetings throughout the year. He reminded us that we need people coming out and participating in club events to keep the club active and alive.


Treasurer’s Report: Bob Bennion reported on Sunbeam NW. He told us that the event was a huge success at Shelton. The club had a 40% larger turn out than expected and the club had a $3500.00 gain from the event. The club was hoping for 35 registered participants, the actual number was 53. Bob did mention there was still a $1200.00 bill to be paid, so the final numbers weren’t in yet. As of September 30, the club had $12,868.00 in the bank account. There was discussion about costs involved with printing and mailing the newsletter, compared to emailing. One idea Bob B. had was that members who chose to only receive the email copy of the newsletter could get a small reduction in membership dues. He also said it didn’t matter to him how many copies of the newsletter we printed - ten was as easy to do as one. There was more discussion, but Kevin told us that nothing had to be decided at this meeting and we should move on and discuss the topic at another meeting.

Kevin then introduced Dave Dunn as our new president and turned the meeting over to him. Dave thanked Kevin and Judy on behalf of the club for all their work keeping the club driving our Rootes cars. Dave plans to hold an e-board meeting sometime in November and will talk with the officers about some of his ideas, as well as accept any ideas from club members.

No November meeting is planned.

The December 10th meeting will be the club Christmas party, which will be held at Max and Kathryn Pahmeier’s house.

Another Sunbeam NW is planned at Shelton. The date will depend on the availability of the equipment that the club has to rent. We are looking at mid-August for the event. Kevin mentioned that the Canadian Rootes group may do a similar event in 2013. Advertising was discussed concerning the club’s 2011 Sunbeam NW. A lot of the turnout depended on word-of-mouth, but Dick Sanders did advertise in another newsletter and Budd Bennion emailed “lost members” (members that have drifted

away) in hopes of getting the Rootes cars out to the event; and perhaps new members into the club.

Dave thanked Budd for doing a great job of emailing reminders to the members about upcoming events. Griot’s Garage on S. 38th street, in Tacoma, was discussed as a possible club meeting place. Griot’s likes to call their Saturday get together “coffee and caffeine”. They sell a number of car care products and accessories. Dave again thanked Kevin and Judy for their work with the club.

Meeting was adjourned

Minutes submitted by Jim Clark
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Editor’s Comments:

Besides wishing all a very Merry Christmas and happy motoring in the New Year, I would like to take this opportunity to ask if anyone would be interested in taking over the management of the PTC website.

We have had no end of problems with the current web manager and if there is anyone in the club, who is capable and interested in the job, please contact me and let me know.

Mike Clark

2009-2010 Executive and Officers

President:
Dave Dunn

5906 Mont Blanc Place NW Issaquah WA 98027 ddunn@andoverco.com
VP/Newsletter Kathryn Fitzgerald/Mike Clark 4723 Woodside Place

West Vancouver, BC V7S 2X5 Tiger2@telus.net 

Secretary:
Jim Clark
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Bob Bennion
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Chairpersons

Activities:
Larry & Eileen Ingersoll
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Membership: Budd Bennion 14720 30th NE Seattle, WA 98155 206-364-8478 budd.bennion@comcast.net
Historian:
Brett Simpson

10005 SE 267th St. Kent, WA 98031 253-859-5096 brsjal1@comcast.net
2011 EVENTS CALENDAR

Official PTC activities are printed in red. We have listed other possible activities of which you might want to participate. Call a couple of friends and try something new.

Dec 10, 2011 PTC Christmas Party

Max and Kathryn

Pahmeier’s Home

Sat Dec 10 @ 12 noon

16108 State Route 9

S. E., Snohomish, WA 98296.

360-668-1303

Jan 14, 2012 Griot’s Garage- tech session- Tacoma

Feb 18, 2012 Dave & Anita Dunn storage- tech session- Auburn

Mar 10, 2012 -Suggested ideas: Jim Greens Speed Shop, tour of Britt Sport or tour of a car collection.

April 14, 2012 - Budd Bennions’ home shop-tech session- Seattle

April 21, 2012 – Tulip Rallye

May 12, 2012 - Tour of War birds Museum – Everett

May 19, 2012 – ABFM VanDusen Gardens, Vancouver, BC

June 9, 2012 - Tour of LeMay Car Museum – Tacoma

July 21, 2012 - All British Field Meet – Bellevue (tentative date)

Aug ?, 2012 - Sunbeam Northwest – Shelton

Sept 15,16, 2012- Overnight tour to Yakima- Ponies in the Sun Car Show on Sunday

Oct 13, 2012 - AGM- Front Street old gas

station- Issaquah

If you know of other events we should be listing, please contact our activity chairs, Larry & Eileen Ingersoll.

PTC Christmas Party

What to bring:

Last name A-G dessert,

H-N salad,

O-Z hot dish or appetizer

Your hosts will provide a ham and there will be

plenty of Egg Nog.

We will follow the tradition of a White

Elephant gift tradition (let your conscious


be your guide)

How do I get there?

From the North: Take 405 north, take exit 23, in 2 or 3 miles exit to the right, at the light take a left on highway 9 going toward Snohomish, in 5 miles there will be a Shell station on the right and a sign indicating 164 th. You will want to be in the left lane. Turn left at the light, in 1 block turn right on 83rd pass 3 homes and turn right at the mail box at 16023-HERZOG, go about 300 yards and make a sharp turn onto the lane.

From the South: 5 miles north of the Snohomish bridge, on highway 9, turn right the first drive way after the welding sign on the right, go straight and you will run into our home. If you miss that turn just go to 164th and follow the instructions

from the north.

Laps from The Past

Jan, 1992: In an old newsletter folder I find a copy of an article that I had clipped from the Jan, 1992 Super Ford magazine. The article was about a 66 Tiger, which had a Dralle Engineering engine good for 380 HP. Mexican 302 block, forged pistons and crank, Carillo rods, Ford Trans Am intake with dual 460 cfm Holleys, LeMans cam and 351 heads. WOW. In hindsight, I am surprised the article didn’t claim 500+ HP. Robert Dolson was the owner, and 20 years later I would still love the opportunity to drive that car.

Jan, 2000: The latest issue of Rootes Review, published by Tigers East/Alpines East has a cover photo of Jo Collins sitting on the rear fender of a Tiger. The inscription on the photo reads “My Tiger’s my steady PLAYMATE”. Now, some of you might remember which Jo Collins we are talking about.

Dec, 2002: Reprinted is a Canada Track & Traffic advertisement showing an Alpine

climbing a mountain pass with the “curved road ahead” sign barely peeking out of the snow bank. The copy reads “Why Wait For Spring! The Sunbeam Alpine is a Year-Round Sports Car”.

Jan, 2004: President Budd Bennion talks about going out to the garage, pulling the car cover off the Husky and just staring at the car. Boy is it good to know that I am not the only one that can be found out in the garage doing nothing productive in the middle of the winter, except wishing for Spring.

Jan, 2006: Report that Team Alpine will be driving a Series V Alpine from Vancouver, BC to Newfoundland to compete in Targa Newfoundland. No report on how the trip, or Rallye, went, but we admire their style. In the want ad section, we have not one, but two 69 Alpine GT fastbacks for sale.

Thanks to: Kevin

The Peterson Museum

The Peterson Museum is in the middle of Los Angeles and is housed in a remodeled 1960's era dept. store. Vicki and I arrived at 10:30, just in time for the first guided tour of the lower floor of the two museum floors. The Peterson's objective is to show how the auto influenced life and culture in the S. California area, along with showing car styles and the architecture of the era on display. They do it well with dioramas depicting scenes of everyday life in the city and display a restored car or truck from that era.

The first display is a blacksmith's shop where a young man is building a small gasoline engine to install on the back of a horse drawn buggy. Another scene depicts a car from the '20s stuck in the mud; the passengers waiting for a team of horses to pull them out of a huge mud puddle. It

Thanks: Jim Clark

PTC Newsletter: by E-Mail?

Do you wish you got your newsletter earlier? Well, we can solve that very easily. If you are willing to receive your newsletter via email, we can probably save at least a week in the time it takes for you to get the newsletter. That week is what it takes us to print the newsletter, collate, and mail. Sound good? Simply confirm with our newsletter editors your current email address to: (tiger2@telus.net). Not only will you get the info earlier, but you will help the club control our costs. Don’t forget that if you didn’t get the email reminders about the fall tour organized by Craig Burlingame, that you should also forward your new email address to budd.bennion@comcast.net and kevin&judy@isomedia.com.
Remember that we promise not to spam you.

Are you buying, selling or trading? Email us at Tiger2@telus.net 

	We need your help! If you know of any Sunbeam Events, please contact your Activities Co-coordinator and we’ll get it in

the newsletter.


DO WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT ADDRESS AND EMAIL? HELP US KEEP OUR RECORDS UP TO DATE AND SEND YOUR CHANGES TO BUDD OR THE EDITOR.


Profile your car!

We would like to have a profile of your car, even if everyone knows who you are. Please email your profile to Mike & Kathryn. New to the PTC, Let us know the details, as we would like to do a feature article on your car!

Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address

We want to hear your great stories! Do you have a great story to share? Send us the details with your photos. Let us know!

	Renewing your membership?

Members are asked to observe their renewal dates on each month’s address label. The date indicates when your dues are due to continue receiving the PTC Newsletter. Please send all membership correspondence to Budd at: 14720 30th NE, Seattle, WA. 98155 (206)364-

8478
or
via
email:
budd.bennion@comcast.net.

Annual Membership fee $32.00 US/35.00 Foreign for foreign members.

Canadian Funds Payment to PTC

We ask each Canadian member to calculate the current exchange rate into US funds. Example: dues today $35.00USD=38.50 CAD (based on 10% exchange rate)

Make payment payable to Pacific Tiger Club and we will process via our bank. Exchange rates are constantly changing. For assistance you may use the following website: http://www.xe.com 


TECH TIP

[image: image2.jpg]WHAT IS THE MAX
COMPRESSION RATIO
FOR PUMP GAS?

The important thing is to make sure you're think-
ing about the correct compression ratio, because
it's the dynamic compression ratio (DCR), not the
often cited static compression ratio (SCR) that
makes the difference. SCR is the swept volume
of the cylinder using the full crank stroke (BDC

to TDC). The swept volume for the DCR is deter-
mined by the position of the piston when the
intake valve is closed. That's important because
compression doesn't begin until the valve is
closed and a great deal of compression can be.
bled off before then—that's why the DCR number
is always lower than the SCR.

The easlest way to figure out the intake clos-
ing point is to use the camshaft's advertised dura-
tion number. Obviously this means that the Lobe
Separation Angle (LSA) has-an effect, as well as
advancing or retard-
ing the cam, since
that alters the intake
closing point. Now
you know why cam
degreeing wheels
are so useful and
one of an engine
builder's best tools
1o alter an engine’s
characteristics; it
can adjust the DCR
an engine sees.
That's how some
guys get away with
outrageous-sounding SCR like 12:1 on the street
while still running pump fuel, and why you'll often
see manufacturer's SCR recommendations accom-
panying cams with lots of intake duration.

Figuring out where the piston is at valve
close Isn't quite so easy since it requires a few
potentially confusing equations to correctly
measure the difference in effective rod length.
The good news is that the folks at United Engine
and Machine {makers of KB, Silv-O-Lite, and Icon
pistons) have a very useful calculator on their
website that will calculate both SCR and DCR for
you. (Find it at www.KB-Silvolite.com.) As for the
max recommended DCR on pump fuel, shoot for
around 8.6:1.





Thanks: Bob Bennion


Vintage Racing

2011 SOVREN EVENT CALENDAR

All vintage events sponsored by SOVREN. More info for these and other NW vintage events can be found at: http://www.sovren.org/

FOR SALE: 

Book of Norman for sale:

Book is in great shape – asking $1000.00 o.b.o. Contact Dave Wright at 360-305-5050

1965 Sunbeam Tiger for Sale, the real deal, $27,000.00 OBO, please call, 425-271-2459 for questions or pictures.

Paul Mason

WANTED

1. I am looking for a Tiger to buy. I would prefer a good driver with the thought of restoring it in the future. I would also consider a relatively rust free car that is in need of restoration. If you happen to know anyone that would want to trade a Tiger for a Series I E-Type coupe that is rust free but in need of restoration, I would consider that as well.

Don Joy

Yakima, WA

britcar1@msn.com
2. “Looking for Sunbeam Alpine/Tiger hardtop for a Tiger Mark 1a. Please call Josie at 250 613-0065.”

REGALIA

	Hats, Hats, Hats... We got ‘em! $15.00 +2.50 for shipping, all have the "Pacific Tiger Club" Logo on the front, some have Tiger or Alpine on the side and some have no added logo on the side. Make all forms of payment to "Pacific Tiger Club" and mail to Budd Bennion, 14720 30th Ave NE, Seattle WA 98155-7512.
	[image: image3.jpg]




	[image: image4.jpg]



	Save postage by picking up regalia at club meeting

Fleece jackets $30 + postage $4

Polo shirts- Lady's = $20 + postage $3 Men’s = $15 + postage $3
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Pacific Tiger Club

5906 Mont Blanc Place NW Issaquah WA 98027 ddunn@andoverco.com






reminded me of my old 1963 Nova and an episode of off road driving along a sandy beach-with the same outcome.





�





There's a 1930's service station with a car parked at the old style gas pumps. There's a car dealership from the 40's with a '41 Cadillac on the show room floor. There's a residential garage in the suburbs with two cars inside representing the early '60s.


The second floor has half a dozen cars from the movies. The Bat mobile was Vicki's favorite; sadly there was no General Lee from "Dukes of Hazard" the TV series. Also on the second floor is an exhibit about vehicles that used alternative fuels. The most interesting to me was the 1963 Chrysler-built gas-turbine car. Only 55 were built, they may have been fast on the freeway, but they got terrible gas mileage in the city.


On special exhibit were a few of Phil Hill's race cars, and a few of his personal belongings. His helmet and gloves were interesting, but reading some of the pages from his personal log book was amazing. It was a daily journal, where he kept notes on things that happened, or what he did at the track, that day. He had notes on certain competitors on a road course and how he drove through the corners - even notes on who crashed that day. We had a great time and recommend the Peterson if you have a few hours to spare in L.A.











�





We want to hear your great stories! Do you have a great story to share? Send us the details with your photos. Let us know!





Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us � HYPERLINK mailto:at_Tiger2@telus.net ��at Tiger2@telus.net� with your email address















